Happy New Year!
As we look out over the horizon of this new year, I probably don't need to remind you that none of us knows what tomorrow holds. Let's face it. These past few years have been much more challenging than most of us ever thought they would be! Be assured this New Year will hold more challenges as well. This is why it is so important to keep our eyes focused on our Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ.
There's a powerful scripture in the Bible that I believe is still relevant in this day and age we live. Isaiah 43:19 (NKJV): “Behold, I will do a new thing, now it shall spring forth; Shall you not know it? I will even make a road in the wilderness and rivers in the desert.”

I realize this was written to the people of that day; however, I still believe we serve a mighty God who longs to do “new things” in our lives. Yet, these things God wants to do are usually accompanied by our willingness and cooperation.
There may be some in our midst attempting to look out over the weeks and months ahead and can only see a “dry wilderness.” Yet, let me remind you that He can still make “a road in the wilderness and rivers in the desert!”
I want to encourage you today to allow the Lord to do “a new thing” in your heart, marriage, job, church, school, or community! While we all will continue to go through times of refining and even trials, we serve a God who is faithful and WILL bring us through as we trust Him!
Rest assured that we love you here at First Baptist Church and will continue to pray for God's richest blessings in your life! YOU are highly valued and greatly appreciated!
Let's go forward to all God has for us in this New Year!
In Christ,
Pastor David




